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SUBJECT  

An ordinance revising the corporate boundary of the city of Bothell to include the unincorporated portion of Northeast 205th Street right-of-way.

SUMMARY  

This action would transfer 0.5 miles of the eastbound lane of NE 205th Street from King County to the City of Bothell, consistent with the Bothell City Council’s approval of Ordinance 2183 to revise the city’s corporate boundary at Northeast 205th Street.

BACKGROUND  

The 2014 Strategic Plan for Road Services includes direction to “work actively with cities and the state to transfer responsibility for isolated urban roads to the adjacent city. These include half-streets (i.e., one side owned by a city and the other by the County), roads completely surrounded by city territory, and roads located on the urban growth boundary where consistent urban services are most appropriate.”[footnoteRef:1] [1:  Strategic Plan for Road Services, 2014, page 26.  http://www.kingcounty.gov/~/media/transportation/kcdot/roads/SPRS/SPRS2014Update.ashx ] 


RCW 35A.21.210 provides the mechanism to allow cities with King County to adjust their boundaries to fully include roads on the cities' boundaries within the city.[footnoteRef:2]   [2:  RCW 35A.21.210 provides that "[t]he governing bodies of a county and any code city located therein may by agreement revise any part of the corporate boundary of the city which coincides with the centerline, edge, or any portion of a public street, road or highway right-of-way by substituting therefor a right-of-way line of the same public street, road or highway so as fully to include or fully to exclude that segment of the public street, road or highway from the corporate limits of the city."] 


The current corporate boundary of the city of Bothell coincides with the centerline of the road right-of-way of Northeast 205th Street, and approximately 0.5 miles of the eastbound lane of Northeast 205th Street is located within unincorporated King County.



ANALYSIS

Consistent with the abovementioned policy direction in the Strategic Plan for Road Services, this action would to transfer responsibility for an isolated urban road to the adjacent city.  Approval of the proposed ordinance would transfer 0.5 miles of the eastbound lane of NE 205th Street from 80th Avenue Northeast to approximately 75th Avenue NE (see map included with Attachment 1). Executive staff estimate that this transfer will reduce road maintenance/traffic operations costs by approximately $2,000 in the 2015/2016 biennium and $7,000 per biennium thereafter (see Attachment 3).

State law provides that revision of the corporate boundary of a city is effective upon approval by the city council and the county legislative authority.[footnoteRef:3]   [3:  RCW 35A.21.210] 


The Bothell City Council approved Ordinance 2183 on December 1, 2015, to revise the city’s corporate boundary at Northeast 205th Street to include the portion of approximately 0.5 miles of public right-of-way currently within unincorporated King County (see Attachment 4).

Council’s legal council did not identify any issues with the proposed ordinance.

ATTACHMENTS

1. Proposed Ordinance 2016-0342 and Attachment A
2. Transmittal Letter
3. Fiscal Note
4. City of Bothell Ordinance 2183

INVITED

1. Brenda Bauer, Director, King County Road Services Division
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